
2-8-2023 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total PC Address Phone Number Ward Email Address Date
5 3 3 11

Log Vulgar VM here
Anonymous
Voicemail

Wolfgang Welch Eden 1 None Provided
Kris Wagner Double Scoop 1 Ward 5
Nena Lopez 1 Ward 3
Michelle Hamilton 1 Ward 4 michehamilton@comcast.net Feb 4, 2023, 2:14 PM
Anonymous 1 None Provided Feb 5, 2023, 7:27 AM
Nancy Litchfield 1 9900 Wilbur May Pkwy, Reno, NV 508-981-1031 Ward 2 nancy.litchfield@gmail.com Feb 5, 2023, 3:53 PM
Rosine Bena Sierra Nevada

Ballet
1 Ward 2 rosineb@hotmail.com Feb 6, 2023, 3:58 PM

Kelly Macdonald 1 1720 Byrd Dr, Reno, NV 775-331-9455 Sparks
Cori Fisher 1 None Provided cfisher@renoha.org Feb 6, 2023 at 12:15 PM
Nichole Heglund 1 Other

1 775-770-8964 Other Feb 6, 2023 at 12:48 PM

Corrine (none given) - - - - VM 650-224-4430 None Provided -
Bob McCollough - - - - VM 775-544-2688 None Provided - Feb 1, 2023, 2:48 PM
Teresa Budoray - - - - 9815 Parr Ln, Reno, NV VM 916-580-7063 None Provided - Feb 2, 2023, 2:22 PM
Eric (none given) - - - - VM 775-742-2425 None Provided - Feb 3, 2023, 2:29 PM
Anonymous - - - - VM 775-379-1131 None Provided Feb 6, 2023 at 1:32 PM

- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -

kellymacdonald0557@gmail.com

Reno Jazz Orc nichole.heglund@renojazzorche

219 W 2nd St, Reno, NV 415-748-0292 wolfgangwelch@me.com Jan 29, 2023, 1:57 AM
1375 Tioga Way, Reno, NV 775-250-9670 kris@doublescoop.art Jan 30, 2023, 1:36 PM
4425 Alder Drive, Reno, NV 775-530-2316 nena@gbis.com Feb 1, 2023, 7:29 AM

21 Heath Circle, Reno, NV 775-720-5204
Feb 6, 2023 at 6:18 PM

1400 Silverada Blvd, Reno, NV 775-329-3630

124 W. Taylor St. Reno, NV 775-338-5955

3350 Adler Court, Reno, NV 503-449-6362

Feb 6, 2023 at 2�11 PM

Jan 29, 2023, 10:51 AM
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Sun, Feb 5, 2023 at 7:27 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Anon Ymous

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Unsure/Other

Council Meeting Date Mar 01, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item Discrimination

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

In opposition

Your Comment In recent events, there is evidence of a suspected targeted hate crime. The video
evidence shows that the suspect ,identified by the masses/people all over the U.S.
(not doxxing as the name of suspect was already identified in previous events), as
Melanie Heliotes. You can find the evidence of this targeted hate crime on
google/social media. Discrimination is unacceptable and the public will continue to
put pressure towards the city and the police department to take action in regards
to this hate crime. The video evidence of said suspect shows that they were
making racial slurs and has been making these slurs towards various
families/people. Because of suspect's discriminating behavior, this has trickled
down and influenced said suspect's kids. Therefore, even the discriminating hate
crime is being targeted towards other children/kids of color and furthering the
target within Cold Springs Middle School due to suspect's kid's discriminating
behavior and the school allowing this targeted hate crime to continue. The entirety
of the U.S. is made known of this suspect's discriminating behavior and will not be
tolerated. If there is an argument made as a response of freedom of speech,
racism is not tolerated and is not considered freedom of speech, but rather
discrimination and racism, which I believe is not part of the city's agenda. If it is,
the masses will continue to fight against this behavior so long as the city allows
until action is taken. Racial slurs are not freedom of speech and one that defends
an excuse like that, is racist themselves and uses racist slurs as a targeted hate
crime on a daily basis. Please take into account that it is 2023, and using racist
slurs as such is derogatory towards people of color and I believe that this city
drives off of profits from tourism. If said behaviors are seen and placed upon the
city, the tourism/profiting aspects of this city will cease to exist by the masses.
Take action or action will be taken against this situation. Make it known that racism
and discriminating behaviors will not be tolerated. This targeted hate crime made
by the suspect will continue to spark outrage, as this new generation does not
condone racism/targeted hate crimes as there will be a larger number of the
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population that will be people of color in the next few years in the city of Reno and
that's if the city chooses to embraces diversity, bring opportunities for diverse
communities, which will eventually increase revenue for the city.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Public Comment - 2/8/23 Council Meeting Item D2
2 messages

Cori Fisher <cfisher@renoha.org> Mon, Feb 6, 2023 at 12:15 PM
To: "Publiccomment@reno.gov" <Publiccomment@reno.gov>

Madame Mayor and members of the Reno City Council:

 

I write today to express my support for the ARPA allocation plan toward senior-focused programming. Just over 65% of
our residents at the Reno Housing Authority (RHA) are seniors or persons with disabilities. Many reside within the 89512-
area code, and therefore will directly benefit from the senior ARPA allocation plan initiatives, such as the Golden
Groceries Community Market. Staff at the RHA have witnessed senior residents experience isolation throughout the
COVID-19 pandemic and believe all the initiatives from this plan will greatly impact our city’s senior population. The
initiative before you today will combat the isolation many seniors continue to feel and will ultimately ensure seniors
continue to live independently in their own homes with less reliance upon already-strained city and county resources.
Now more than ever, it is essential we as a community provide resources to keep seniors healthy and engaged in the
community. On behalf of the RHA, we look forward to working together to ensure these initiatives set before you today
reach our most vulnerable senior residents.

 

Kind regards,

Cori

 

Cori Fisher | Director of Resident Services

City of Reno Housing Authority

1400 Silverada Blvd

Reno, NV 89512

P: 775.329.3630 ext. 242

E: cfisher@renoha.org

 

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Tue, Feb 7, 2023 at 2:52 PM
To: Cori Fisher <cfisher@renoha.org>

Hello , 

Thank you for your comments.  They will be sent to the Reno City Council for review and will be part of the official record.

Best, 

City Clerk's Office

https://www.google.com/maps/search/1400+Silverada+Blvd+%0D%0A+Reno,+NV+89512?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1400+Silverada+Blvd+%0D%0A+Reno,+NV+89512?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:cfisher@renoha.org
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City Clerk (775) 334-2030
1 East First Street, 2nd Floor Reno, NV 89501
publiccomment@reno.gov
cityclerk@reno.gov
[Quoted text hidden]

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/goog_625184379
mailto:cityclerk@reno.gov
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Mon, Feb 6, 2023 at 6:18 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Kelly Macdonald

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

self

Email Address kellymacdonald0557@gmail.com

Address 1720 Byrd Dr

Phone Number 7753319455

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Sparks

Council Meeting Date Feb 06, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item BLM Lawsuit

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

In opposition

Your Comment This is Bullshit if the City of Reno settles with this lawsuit. I remember this day all
too well since it was my birthday, and I was ready to go to Reno to defend the city
after watching the riot on TV. With BLM during that year what city did not have
riots and destruction of property? I understand that it was after the protest that
some others took it upon themselves to act up and get aggressive. However, any
organization should be responsible for actions of others when they created the
protest in the first place. I remember Reno PD was told to stand down from the
Mayor and the Governor and as I was watching this on TV, I was appalled to see
individuals destroying property and starting fires. That is why I wanted to go down
there to protect the city I grew up in from any further damage. However, I stayed
home and watched on TV to the point I was sick to my stomach. I did not go down
there as others did and especially the one who is now suing the City of Reno.
When you know there is trouble, and it is out of control why would you place
yourself in harm's way. I feel this person's stupidity was punishment enough and
now they want to get compensated for being in a place where they should not

mailto:kellymacdonald0557@gmail.com
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have been. I don't care if they were wearing an ACLU vest. For their safety they
should not have been there. If this person saw a gun fight in the street, would they
run towards it or better yet get in the middle of it? I don't think so. Common sense
Reno DO NOT give in to this person's easy cash money lawsuit. If you do, then
what's to stop others in the future who will want an easy cash payout. Don’t’ pay
someone for their bad judgement!!!!!!!

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
2 messages

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Mon, Jan 30, 2023 at 1:36 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Kris Vagner

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

Double Scoop

Email Address kris@doublescoop.art

Address 1375 Tioga Way, Reno NV 89503

Phone Number 7752509670

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Ward 5

Council Meeting Date Feb 01, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Your Comment

I am the editor of Double Scoop, the local, nonprofit publication that covers the
visual arts. I would like to extend my sincere thanks to Mayor Schieve, the
members of the City Council, and the Reno Arts & Culture Commission for having
awarded Double Scoop a FY22 Arts + Culture Grant.
With this funding, we helped to keep both the arts industry and the general public
informed about art in 2022—in record numbers. Our readership increased by 90
percent, our podcast listenership increased by 50 percent, and we were able to
reach thousands of additional readers and listeners via partnerships with the Reno
News & Review and KWNK 97.7 FM, Reno Community Radio.
Thank you for helping us support Reno's art community, and thank you for your
ongoing commitment to strengthening our local arts organizations.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-

No

https://www.google.com/maps/search/1375+Tioga+Way?entry=gmail&source=g
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newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Wed, Feb 1, 2023 at 2:11 PM
To: kris@doublescoop.art, Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Hello Kris,

Thank you for your public comment.  I left a message for you earlier today to clarify which meeting you would like this
comment entered for.  You had February 1st listed as the meeting date and there is a Planning Commission meeting
today, but based on the content of your comment, I'm assuming it's for the Council Meeting on February 8th and will
distribute your comments to the Reno City Council for review and they will be part of the official record.

Please reach out to our office if you have any questions.

Best, 

City Clerk's Office
City Clerk (775) 334-2030
1 East First Street, 2nd Floor Reno, NV 89501
publiccomment@reno.gov
cityclerk@reno.gov
[Quoted text hidden]

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/goog_625184379
mailto:cityclerk@reno.gov
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Sat, Feb 4, 2023 at 2:14 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Michelle Hamilton

Email Address michehamilton@comcast.net

Address 3350 Adler Court

Phone Number 5034496362

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Ward 4

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Your Comment

I could not be more proud of The City of Reno for unanimously adopting the
Sustainability & Climate Action Plan in 2019. I am also proud that Mayor Schieve
is part of the Climate Mayors network, an organization that committed to the
climate goals of the Paris Agreement at a time when the US pulled out of the
agreement.
These actions proclaim The City of Reno’s commitment to sustainability, but the
progress update report published on January 23, 2023, shows that we are falling
behind just as the state of Nevada is falling behind. The report says we’ll fall short
of the 2025 goal by 2-3%. But what about the 2030 goal of reducing greenhouse
gas emissions 40% of 2030? At the state level, the shortfall only gets worse over
time. The city’s progress update report gives me no reason to believe the situation
is any different for The City of Reno. I am concerned because I do not see a sense
of urgency; there are no timelines for getting back on track.
The City of Reno needs to inform the public about the specific steps and timelines
they plan to pursue to get us back on track for reaching our greenhouse gas
emission reduction goals in 2025 and 2030.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

Yes

mailto:michehamilton@comcast.net
https://www.google.com/maps/search/3350+Adler+Court?entry=gmail&source=g
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By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Sun, Feb 5, 2023 at 3:53 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Nancy Litchfield

Email Address nancy.litchfield@gmail.com

Address 9900 Wilbur May Pkwy
Apt 2303

Phone Number 15089811031

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Ward 2

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Your Comment

Re: Updated progress report on City of Reno's Sustainability and Climate Action
Plan. I am very concerned that the City of Reno is not on track to meet its stated
goal of 23% GHG reduction by 2025. To help meet this and the city's 2030 target
of 40% GHG reductions, I urge the Mayor and City Council members to join 127
other municipalities that publicly support national carbon fee and dividend
legislation, an approach to get the country to net-zero by 2050, supported by
councilman Devon Reese as well as the IPCC, the US National Academy of
Sciences and 3500+ economists including 28 Nobel Prize winning economists and
all living ex-Federal Reserve Chairs. Businesses support a carbon price because it
drives innovation and will create lots of good new jobs, while the dividend will put
money back in the pockets of every US household member, benefitting everyone
in our community but the highest income households. Reno's Sustainability and
Climate Action Plan, unanimously adopted in 2019, calls for the City to support
exactly this approach (see p. 51). Such a plan is effective, efficient and equitable.
Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Litchfield

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-

Yes

mailto:nancy.litchfield@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/9900+Wilbur+May+Pkwy+Apt+2303?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/9900+Wilbur+May+Pkwy+Apt+2303?entry=gmail&source=g
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newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Wed, Feb 1, 2023 at 7:29 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Nena Lopez

Email Address nena@gbis.com

Address 4425 Alder Drive reno,nv 89502

Phone Number 7755302316

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Ward 3

Council Meeting Date Feb 10, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item No agenda

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

In favor

Your Comment

I was told not clearing your sidewalks was a violation. On my side Street
Hawthorne Road only a few people clear their sidewalks. Due to the continuing
snow I get some cant remove their snow right away BUT some don't even attempt
to do it. If we all did our part maybe this would be a better city. I know NO ONE
reads these but I will trust the process.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any

Yes

mailto:nena@gbis.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/4425+Alder+Drive?entry=gmail&source=g
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contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Mon, Feb 6, 2023 at 2:11 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Nichole Heglund

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

Reno Jazz Orchestra

Email Address nichole.heglund@renojazzorchestra.org

Address 124 W. Taylor St. Reno, NV 89509

Phone Number 7753385955

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Unsure/Other

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Your Comment

On behalf of the Reno Jazz Orchestra, we would like to thank the City of Reno for
the 2022 project grant in the amount of $5117. The grant funds enabled us to
continue our Jazz Mentor Program in local schools and the Saturday Jazz
Workshop. Both programs help local youth increase their knowledge of jazz style,
improvisation, performance and instrument technique. In 2022 we provided 14
school jazz ensembles with over 90 hours of free jazz instruction. The instruction
was provided by 20 Reno Jazz Orchestra musicians who help mentor the jazz
bands and help them improve. In all, we were able to reach over 400 students.
Our Jazz Workshop also continued to provide small group instruction to students
who desire to learn more about jazz and improvising. Thank you for your support
and for enabling us to make a positive impact in our community.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-

No

mailto:nichole.heglund@renojazzorchestra.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/124+W.+Taylor+St.+Reno,+NV+89509?entry=gmail&source=g
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newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Thank you
1 message

Rosine <rosineb@hotmail.com> Mon, Feb 6, 2023 at 3:53 PM
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Dear  City Council:                           :

 

Thank you for your support Sierra Nevada Ballet.  Sierra Nevada Ballet is the professional ballet

Company for Northern Nevada.   Without your help, we would not only have had difficulty surviving through the recession
these past 21 years, we would never have been able to form our non-profit in 2001.The City staff helped us and continues
to help us on a regular basis.  

 

We are so very lucky to live in a city that not only appreciates the arts but supports them.  SNB received support for our
professional productions as well as for our Arts Educational programs, our arts education outreach and professional
development from the City.

 

Thank you so much for your continued support of the arts in our city.

 

Sincerely,

 

Rosine Bena               Linda Nordvig           Kaitrin Wilde     Steven Porter

Artistic Director       Executive Director      Administrator       Board President

 

 

Sierra Nevada Ballet

3929 S. McCarran Blvd.

Reno, NV 89502

 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/3929+S.+McCarran+Blvd.+Reno,+NV+89502?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/3929+S.+McCarran+Blvd.+Reno,+NV+89502?entry=gmail&source=g
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753791131)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Feb 6, 2023 at 1:32 PM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917753791131
Click to Call 917753791131

I'm sure this won't concerned you because it's not in your neighborhood. But this ongoing problem, which is
pretty much Alters downtown on Lynn Berry between Rigby and Isabella. There's currently 5 homeless phone
cars. Creating a giant trash, Mass. They're likely not on registers like to not registered. They wander around here
their pants falling off Brewing crap everywhere and I just wondered why you guys don't do anything about it. You
know, we have laws in this in the country for those of sales. We have logged in this city and you guys don't do
anything about it. I'm retired state trooper. I used to write tickets. For people doing this and you don't do
anything anymore. So that's my public comment. I'm sure it won't be public and I'm sure you won't record it and
I'm sure you just ignore it. Thank you. Hi to do something do something with these phone. This is ruining this CD
for what's left of it?
(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
489K

tel:917753791131
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=18628a51177f2b9d&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917755442688)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Wed, Feb 1, 2023 at 2:48 PM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917755442688
Click to Call 917755442688

My name is Bob McCollough from calling to oppose. The project. The your considering on. The Village at
Redfield. We would add 223 minutes to my neighborhood. Which means 220 Cars. Plus all the visitors cars. And
it's at all. So it's 5 stories tall. And Cisco my view of the mountains. And and, and I got to get my son in my
backyard. I don't know where my privacy, they'll be able to look right to my backyard. Not to mention all the extra
traffic. We already have enough crimes. In this neighborhood. I've got people go to my mailbox and he's 21.
Every week or two. I don't need any more. I think this totally crazy, plus you have a California company coming in
here and do this. So they could take you take advantage of all our tax credits. And then take all that money back
to California. I don't know what you're thinking, how did that? I don't know what you're taking. You can't allow
this to go on. United Dutch Brothers Coffee before you would have let that go through that at the End of the
Street. When you guys get better.
(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
737K

tel:917755442688
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=1860f2a98605340d&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw


1/30/23, 12:05 PM City of Reno Mail - Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (916502244430)

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ik=9f8a0622fb&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1756474546924894768&simpl=msg-f%3A17564745469… 1/1

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (916502244430)
2 messages

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Jan 30, 2023 at 10:51 AM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 916502244430
Click to Call 916502244430

Yeah, my name is Corrine 650-224-4430. Remove the you go to the Reno area for the Bay Area. This is
unbelievable. It is 11:00 a.m. and Somerset. Totally snow and ice please. Can I stop on the stop sign? Maybe
you're out Source or something. It issues really do. Who Somerset quotes copy and like I said, upset about this.
Be showing up at the courthouse. We're demanding service, it's 11 o'clock. Yesterday was snow overnight. You
had all day here. All the roads. Are you cannot stop at the stop sign. Just fly through. Everything is white. No, no
talk, no sound, no nothing. You guys are talking too much and having too much fun doing nothing, we are Really
really really upset. We're going to show up in a meeting. This kind of a new year and new time it looks like this
kind of you can expect over night or during the day you contractors, you need to check them out. You know,
buddy is doing a job but I need to New York City is millions of people. You moved or not, I left a Montana. I lived
in North Dakota. Like that happened. You got a lame lame? Lame place. You asked me to talk to my, or do
anything. It just having too much time on your hands to talking and have you join us and maybe coffee going to
get the job done. It's 11:00 after yesterday's night to the storm.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
882K

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Jan 30, 2023 at 12:05 PM
To: Reno Direct <renodirect@reno.gov>, CityClerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Hello,

Please see the customer's comments below regarding snow plowing service. 

Thank you,
[Quoted text hidden]

VoiceMessage.wav
882K

tel:916502244430
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=1860404b52793a30&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=1860448d340be299&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=186044774cfd62b10131&safe=1&zw
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917757422425)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Fri, Feb 3, 2023 at 2:29 PM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917757422425
Click to Call 917757422425

Hello, my name is Eric. I've lived in Reno for 70 years and I just wanted to make a quick comment on the approval
that the council is making for building. And especially on Virginia Street, South Virginia in particular all the way
out, to Mount Rose Highway and I want to call to attention the business, the practice. You guys are making of
approving living quarters such as the one on Park Lane at Park Lane and Jen freeway Park Lane and the Park
Lane mall right there on. Club. It comes up almost to the street. There's enough room for a sidewalk. There
should be a setback on everything on Virginia. You've also allowed complex there at long Lee and South Virginia
to build right up to the street block, the view, the beautiful view of the eastern mountains, your guys are
canceling out the view which is very important to people when they're driving to see the mountains. Exquisite,
the best part about right now is the field. Now, the downtown, the hard has been ripped out, so anyway, in the
future and I don't know if it's too late, how many are in the works? Don't allow them to build 8 feet away. 910 feet
away from the sidewalk. The 1 + Parkway mall. Goes up five or six stories. That's just unacceptable. It's ugly and
it's going to make South Virginia Street no longer the main artery of Reno, it's just going to degrade and we don't
need that, it can be made whole Stuck moving that place for everybody's sense of well-being. Thank you so
much and have a good day. Bye.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
1060K

tel:917757422425
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=186196632e4bb62e&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (919165807063)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Thu, Feb 2, 2023 at 2:22 PM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 919165807063
Click to Call 919165807063

This is Teresa, the door I live at 9815 heart Lane and I'm calling the city council because I understand you will be
picking up a proposal in February in March, to put a new charge in place for storm water, utility to pay for a
backlog of Reno storm water projects. I'm calling you because I'm requesting, your no vote as well as advocacy
with all the council members to exempt areas that are already paying for storm, water projects in their area, like
the Monty Ranch does I really wonder if you realize how this will impact all the residents all commercial property,
owners all businesses and all HOAs and Damonte Ranch. I'm just a simple, a person. I don't have a legal degree,
but it seems like this new storm water utility will be double Taxation and taxation without representation. And
here's why. Maybe, the people who proposed the new storm water utility, don't realize that Damonte Ranch
already has this assessment in place and set up a storm water utility in mitigation Plan before it was even
developed. From what we understand from our Damonte, Ranch drainage District at the time that Damonte
Ranch was developed, Damonte, Ranch was required to fully mitigate storm water issues. By developing, the
wetlands areas and Damonte Ranch trade, District flood control, facilities and home, owners are required to find
operation and maintenance of these facilities in perpetuity, do you notice that language in perpetuity? So that
means, even if this new city fee is added, you still have to pay the Damonte Ranch drain if this succeed in
Damonte, Ranch plus will also have to pay the new city. See, so that doesn't seem fair. We already had to pay a
fee for this storm water drainage District, Louis bought in Damonte Ranch. And we pay monthly to maintain all
the facilities this to new storm water. Utility proposal will require us to pay an additional amount per month and I
just don't think that that's fair. And I really wish that the city council will exempt. Damonte Ranch from this new
storm water utility C. Please take up this under advisement and Council. Thank you. Bye.
(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
1189K

tel:919165807063
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Sun, Jan 29, 2023 at 1:57 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Wolfgang Welch

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

Eden

Email Address wolfgangwelch@me.com

Address 219 W 2nd St.

Phone Number 4157480292

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Unsure/Other

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2022

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? Yes (Check-in with the City Clerk upon arrival)

Agenda Item General Public Comment

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,

Yes

mailto:wolfgangwelch@me.com
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or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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